The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
November 3, 2017
Attendance:   R. Beardsell, P. Bullard, A. Cochran, K Lyons, S. Morrison,  G Monagle, C. Murphy, Meredith Shaw, L Teichner, K Trevenen.  
Updates:
Community Coalition/Tri-Town Council- CC-Project-based, Youth Action Advisory Board established with 8 representatives from 9-12 grade. YRBS Community Conversation to be held Nov 11th.  Information provided by data assessment committee (Meredith, Sharon, Lisa and Karen). New, one page resource available on vaping.  Group had discussion regarding risky behaviors associated with social media, Bill Daget spoke with school committee regarding the digital tattoo.  Group feels social media has significantly impacted the lives of adolescents in a multifaceted way and recognizes how important it is to continue to educate parents on this topic. 
TTC-The photo voice project is installed in the Tri-town libraries for the month of January.  Presentation by Lynn Lyons on emotionally equiping kids to deal with anxiety is scheduled for November 13th.  Girl to Girl program pairing MS and elementary school girls has been extended to include all 3 towns.  Tri-Town Council moved to new facility at 7 Grove St in Topsfield.  The top floor will be for programming and bottom floor for administrative offices. 
Administration-Scott-discussed transition from sixth to seventh grade continues to be an area of concern for parents and students alike and looking for ways to pair 6th grade with middle school youth.   Providing opportunities for leadership groups from both schools to work together discussed.  The elementary schools are also focusing on integrating social and emotional wellness throughout the curriculum, not just in isolation.    Use of social media continues to be a concern at younger ages as well.  Kevin-states staff will be receiving training on how to diversify the classroom using the book, “Students At the Center”.  Gavin states number of Title 9 cases has increased greatly due to use of social media at MS and HS level.  States Title 9 changes are being proposed federally.  Patty reports C-Pak is showing film ”Angst” for students and parents. Masco student is involved in dash program at Elementary level.  Patti mentioned linking resources for metal health and nursing on website.
Gender Support Team-Kevin reported that at Mass Superintendent’s meeting guest speaker, Jeff Parotti, informed conference that Masco is one of the top schools in the state in providing transgender youth with support.  The GST continues to meet on a monthly basis to address the concerns of staff and students alike around this issue.   
Essential School Health Services Grant-Final state training for SBIRT will be in December.   MS plans to 

Screen all 7th grade students in the Spring.   HS screening scheduled for 9th grade in January.   State is looking into Medicaid reimbursement of health services to all students (not just special education) in the future.  Karen will keep group updates as changes are made. 
New Business: Karen distributed copies of the district’s current tobacco policy and brought up concern that language was not broad enough to cover vaping that may or may not include Nicotene.  Council began making revisions, Karen will present draft for approval at next meeting prior to submitting to policy subcommittee of school committee.
 Council did not break up into working groups during this meeting.

Next Meeting: January 12th
8:30-10:00am, HS Conference Room
